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CITY OF GRAHAM 
REGULAR SESSION 

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 6, 2016 
7:00 P.M. 

 
The City Council of the City of Graham met in regular session at 7:00 p.m. on Tuesday, December 
6, 2016, in the Council Chambers of the Municipal Building located at 201 South Main Street. 
 
Council Members Present:   Also Present: 
Mayor Jerry Peterman    Frankie Maness, City Manager 
Mayor Pro Tem Jimmy Linens   Aaron Holland, Assistant City Manager  
Council Member Griffin McClure  Darcy Sperry, City Clerk 
Council Member Chip Turner   Keith Whited, City Attorney 
Council Member Lee Kimrey    
             
    
Mayor Jerry Peterman called the meeting to order and presided at 7:00 p.m.  Mayor Pro Tem Jimmy 
Linens gave the invocation and everyone stood to recite the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 

Honorary Presentation: 

 Give a Child a Smile 

Ms. Tammy Harton and Ms. Kiya Gordon spoke of the program they co-founded, which raises 
awareness to stop child abuse.  The organization’s goal is to provide abused and neglected children 
with a stuffed animal that is purchased through donations made.  They encouraged Council 
Members and those in attendance to consider making a donation.  Mayor Peterman invited both to 
the January meeting, allowing Council Members to be prepared to make a personal donation if they 
so choose.    

 

Consent Agenda: 

a. Approval of Minutes – November 1, 2016 Regular Session 
b. Tax Releases and Refunds 
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c. Approve Easement to Duke Energy at Graham Regional Park 

Council Member Chip Turner made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda, seconded by Council 
Member Griffin McClure.  All voted in favor of the motion. 
 
 
Requests and Petitions of Citizens: 

a. Petition for Contiguous Annexation at Jimmie Kerr Road (AN1603): 

Assistant City Manager Aaron Holland explained that this is an application to annex property that 
belongs to Alamance Community College (ACC), located at 1247 Jimmie Kerr Road (29.74 acres) 
into the City of Graham.  He further stated that ACC is growing and are starting to build on 
portions of their property which extend beyond our City limits.  Mr. Holland added that this is the 
first step in the annexation process which would require approval of the following: 
 

i. Approve Resolution requesting City Clerk to Investigate the Sufficiency 
ii. Approve Resolution fixing date of Public Hearing on Question of Annexation 

 

Following a brief discussion between Council Members and Staff, Ms. Cindy Collie, 2972 Maddie 
Florence Drive Graham and representing Alamance Community College, stepped forward to answer 
questions from council.  With no questions forthcoming, Mayor Pro Tem Linens made a motion to 
approve the Resolution Directing the Clerk to Investigate a Petition Received Under G.S. 160A-31 
for the property on Jimmie Kerr Road, seconded by Council Member Lee Kimrey.  All voted in 
favor of the motion. 
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Mayor Pro Tem Linens made a motion to approve the Resolution Fixing Date of Public Hearing on 
Question of Annexation Pursuant to G.S. 160A-31 for the property on Jimmie Kerr Road – the date 
being January 3, 2017, seconded by Council Member Chip Turner.  All voted in favor of the motion. 
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“Welcome to Graham” Sign Discussion: 
Mr. Holland explained that at the conclusion of last month’s City Council meeting, this item was 
asked to be brought back before Council for discussion.  He reminded that this item was initially 
brought before Council in April 2016 and following discussion of the exemption staff intended to 
use from the Development Ordinance, Council directed staff to postpone moving forward with the 
construction of the sign until review of the current sign ordinance had been completed.  Mr. 
Holland advised after discussing this matter with consultants, it would cost the City approximately 
$25,000 to update our sign Ordinance and the City was advised not to do that at this time due to 
pending litigation at the Supreme Court level. 
 
Council Member and Staff held a lengthy discussion about the size, placement and look of the 
proposed sign while also discussing the possible placement of future signs throughout the City.  By 
consensus, Council asked Staff to proceed with this proposed sign to be located at the corner of 
Highway 54 and Cooper Road and bring back their proposal and budget amendment at next 
month’s Council meeting. 
 
 
Issues Not on Tonight’s Agenda: 
City Clerk Darcy Sperry reminded Council of the City’s Annual Christmas Luncheon to be help on 
December 14, 2016 and the ACC Business Leader’s breakfast to be held on December 7, 2016. 
 
Council Member Kimrey inquired as to the current membership guidelines of the Planning Board.  
City Manager Frankie Maness advised that recently Staff realized that the wording in our 
Development Ordinance does not specifically state that representation for members representing 
those in the City of Graham must live within the City limits.  Council Members asked Staff to start 
the proceedings which will amend that section of the Development Ordinance, thereby requiring 
members representing the City to live within the City’s limits. 
 
Council Member Kimrey thanked everyone for the outpouring of support he and his family received 
during the recent passing of his father, Baker Kimrey. 
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Council Member McClure advised that there is still time to purchase raffle tickets from the Graham 
Area Business Association, which will help defray the cost for new Christmas lights. 
 
Mayor Peterman asked Staff to pass along Council’s congratulations to the employees responsible 
for the award recently presented to the City by the Alamance County Beautification Committee. 
 
 
At 7:52 p.m. Council Member Kimrey made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Council Member 
Turner.  All voted in favor of the motion. 
 
 

_____________________________ 
      Darcy Sperry, City Clerk 

 
 


